

**Phòng Giáo dục và Đào tạo .....**

**Đề thi Giữa kì 1 - Năm học ....**

**Môn: Tiếng Anh lớp 7**

*Thời gian làm bài: 90 phút*

**(Đề số 1)**

**I. Choose the word which has underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.**

1. A. uniform    B. education    C. music    D. future

2. A. invoke    B. like    C. bring    D. find

**II. Choose the best answer to complete each one below.**

3. We have Math \_\_\_\_\_ Tuesday and Friday.

A. in    B. on    C. at    D. of

4. We help families in \_\_\_\_\_ by providing food, clothing, housing and much more.

A. control    B. case    C. need    D. shape

5. American students take part \_\_\_\_\_ different activities after school.

A. at    B. on    C. in    D. for

6. Nam is interested in \_\_\_\_\_ experiments in his free time.

A. do    B. does    C. to do    D. doing

7. \_\_\_\_\_ people usually live on the streets, under bridges, or in camps.

A. Sick    B. Homeless    C. Elderly    D. Disabled

8. Some students \_\_\_\_\_ blindman's bluff in the school yard now.

A. are doing      B. are playing      C. is doing      D. is playing

9. How.....do you go swimming after school?

A. many      B. much      C. often      D. far

10. If you want to \_\_\_\_\_ weight, you should follow a low-fat diet.

A. lose      B. gain      C. put on      D. get

11. \_\_\_\_\_ you like to go fishing with us?

A. Will      B. Should      C. Would      D. Can

12. You need to be \_\_\_\_\_ to follow eggshell carving because it may take two weeks to complete one shell.

A. fit      B. patient      C. careful      D. interested

13. She hates doing the gardening because she thinks it is \_\_\_\_\_.

A. tired      B. tiredness      C. tiring      D. tiredly

14. Be careful not to drop it; it's very \_\_\_\_\_.

A. unique      B. fragile      C. difficult      D. unusual

15. \_\_\_\_\_ do your classes start ? – At seven o'clock.

A. How often      B. What      C. What time      D. Which

16. "John is a better player than Martin, isn't he?"-"Oh yes. He ..... the match tomorrow, I expect."

A. is winning      B. win      C. wins      D. will win

17. We study different countries and their people in \_\_\_\_\_.

A. Literature      B. History      C. Music      D. Geography

18. What is your favorite subject? - \_\_\_\_\_.

A. I like math.                      B. I study math.

C. I have it on Monday.          D. Yes, I do.

19. They \_\_\_\_\_ in the garden for one hour.

A. are playing                      B. has played

C. plays                              D. have played.

20. What about \_\_\_\_\_ to the concert? – Yes, I'd love to.

A. go              B. going              C. to go              D. gone

**III. Read the passage then answer the questions.**

### **WHY DON'T YOU WANT TO BECOME A VOLUNTEER?**

There are many reasons for becoming a volunteer. First, volunteering is good for you because it can provide physical and mental rewards. When you do voluntary work, you can reduce your stress and improve your health because you feel more joyful to bring happiness to other people. Second, volunteering saves money with valuable community services. For example, the estimated value of volunteer's time is up to 15.39 USD per hour according to the recent statistics in America. Third, volunteering brings people together. Volunteers support families with **daycare** and eldercare, tutoring and other activities after school. They can create a close friendship in the community. Finally, doing voluntary work helps you develop your knowledge. You can learn a lot through outdoor activities and community services. It is easily understood that more and more people are doing voluntary work today because of these reasons.

21. Why can voluntary work offer you mental and physical rewards?

A. It can reduce stress.              B. It can improve your health.

C. It makes you happy.              D. A, B and C.

22. Volunteering can save money because it provides the estimated value of volunteer's time which is up to 15.39 USD \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. per week                      B. per day
- C. per month                      D. per hour

**23.** What does the word **daycare** in bold in the passage mean?

- A. daily meals                      B. care at night
- C. care during the day                      D. daily reading

**24.** Which one of the following is NOT a reason people want to be a volunteer?

- A. Volunteers can create a close friendship in the community.
- B. Volunteers can improve their knowledge.
- C. Volunteers can learn many things through outdoor activities.
- D. Volunteers want to become famous people.

**25.** Doing voluntary work is helpful because \_\_\_\_\_.

- A. it does not enable you to meet many people in your community.
- B. it can improve your knowledge through outdoor activities and community services
- C. it is so boring that no one is interested in
- D. it does not involve many outdoor activities and community service

### **C – READING.**

**I. Read the passage and then decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F).**

Volunteering is one of the things that are very useful to you. To your future bosses, volunteer work shows that you are interested in both the world and your future.

Although volunteer work does not bring you money, it gives you a time to learn social skills and make a difference in our community.

Volunteers have the chance to teach English, arts, and sports for homeless children. They also help children with health problems, especially children who cannot see, hear and speak.

|                                                                                                     |
|-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------|
| 1. Doing volunteer work is very useful to you.....                                                  |
| 2. Volunteering is good for your future job. ....                                                   |
| 3. You can earn a lot of money from volunteering. ....                                              |
| 4. Volunteers can help homeless children to learn English, arts, and learn how to play sports. .... |
| 5. Volunteers only help healthy children. ....                                                      |

**V. Rewrite the following sentences with the words given.**

30. Let's walk to work.

⇒ What about .....

31. Physical exercise is good for you.

⇒ It's .....

32. This is the first time he went abroad.

⇒ He hasn't.....

33. She started driving 1 month ago.

⇒ She has.....

34. The last time I saw my uncle was two years ago.

⇒ I haven't .....